
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE FEBRUARY 4, 2008 

ROAD NAME CHANGE – SOUTHERLY PORTION OF JACOB FISHER AVENUE TO 
TOWNSGATE DRIVE 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
THAT Council direct the Deputy City Clerk to initiate the street name change process to change 
the name of the existing southernmost portion of Jacob Fisher Avenue, designated as Parts 61 
and 62 on Plan 65R-12728, to "Townsgate Drive”. 

 
Economic Impact 
 
There are no budgetary impacts resulting from the adoption of this report. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
Not applicable. 

Purpose 

To initiate the street name change process in order to properly designate the Townsgate Drive  
Right-of-way at Jacob Fisher Avenue. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The subject land is located east of Bathurst Street, north of Steeles Avenue West and at the 
immediate south termination of Jacob Fisher Avenue on part of Lot 26, Concession 1, City of 
Vaughan, as shown on Attachment 1. 
 
The easterly extension of Townsgate Drive created an intersection with Jacob Fisher Avenue.  
With the creation of this intersection, the most southerly portion of Jacob Fisher Avenue now 
extends within the proposed right-of-way of Townsgate Drive, which is described as Parts 61 and 
62 on Plan 65R-12728.  Accordingly, it is appropriate to change the name of these parts in order 
to legally identify the proper Townsgate Drive right-of-way.  The proposed name change will not 
impact any municipal addresses on either street. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities set forth in Vaughan Vision 2020 which encourages the 
planning and management of growth and the maintenance of the City’s assets and infrastructure. 
 
Regional Implications 
 
There are no Regional implications associated with this report. 

Conclusion 

It is recommended the Deputy City Clerk initiate the street name change process to change the 
existing southernmost portion of Jacob Fisher Avenue to “Townsgate Drive”. 

Attachments 



1. Location Map 
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